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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

Construction is soon to begin on the Wilton Public School upgrade, bringing:

	■ 22 new permanent flexible learning spaces including additional support units

	■ upgraded core facilities including the hall, administration, library, canteen, covered outdoor learning area 
(COLA), and covered walkway

	■ a new car park area.

Progress summary

Site establishment works to prepare the site for construction are expected to start from 15 December 2021. This 
work will include relocation of existing play equipment, installing fencing to secure the site as well setting up a 
storage area for equipment and machinery. 

From early January 2022, work will commence on Block J, the new two-storey learning block. More detail around 
the nature of this work will be provided in the coming weeks.

Construction works have been approved to occur between 7:00am and 6:00pm, Monday to Friday and 8:00am to 
1:00pm, Saturday. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise advised.

Wilton Public School upgrade
Project update� November 2021

Artist impression of the Wilton PS upgrade – proposed new building: Block J.
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Health and safety measures during the work

Health and safety are our highest priority. We will be working to ensure that construction works are scheduled and 
managed to minimise impacts to the community where possible.  Perimeter fencing will be installed to prevent 
non-construction workers accessing the site. School Infrastructure NSW’s regular site safety inspections and audits 
will continue over this period. 

Traffic management during the work

Traffic control will be in place as required to manage pedestrian and vehicular movements near the construction 
site access points. Should there need to be any changes to this access in and around the site, we will let you know 
ahead of the work.

Noise and dust control measures during the work

Noise and dust control measures will be implemented in accordance with planning approval requirements, 
including the spreading of road base onto soil areas to suppress dust. Dust from construction works will be hosed 
down with water as required. Trucks entering and leaving the site will cover their loads.

Access and storage

The site will be accessed via the North Eastern entry on Woodward Road shown in the map below. Our equipment 
and machinery will be kept on site at the location shown in the map below. The area will be safely secured and will 
only be accessed by site personnel.
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